
 THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO COMMITTEE APPROVAL AT THE  

April 02, 2020 MEETING 

REGIONAL SUPERVISION DISTRICT COMMITTEE 
 

February 20, 2020 
 

A regular meeting of the Regional Supervision District Committee was held on Thursday, February 20, 2020 in the 

John Winthrop Middle School Library, with the following Committee members present: 

 

 

CHESTER BOARD OF EDUCATION: David Fitzgibbons  

  

DEEP RIVER BOARD OF EDUCATION: Paula Weglarz, Miriam Morrissey, Bob Ferretti   

 

ESSEX BOARD OF EDUCATION: Lon Seidman, DG Fitton, Loretta McCluskey 

 

REGION 4 BOARD OF EDUCATION: Kate Sandmann, Jane Cavanaugh, John Stack 

   

Also in attendance: Brian. J. White, Superintendent; Dr. Kristina Martineau, Assistant Superintendent; Richard 

Huot Interim Business Manager, and Jennifer Bryan, Committee Clerk.   

 

Audience of Citizens: 5 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Committee Chair Kate Sandmann called the meeting to order at approx. 6:45 p.m.  

 

 

CONSENT AGENDA 
On motion duly made and seconded the Committee unanimously VOTED to approve the consent agenda consisting of 

the Minutes from the regular meeting of December 05, 2019; budget workshop I on Jan. 08, 2020; budget workshop II 

on Jan. 14, 2020; budget workshop III on Jan. 28, 2020; and the Accounts Payable Report 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT – none were made 

 

 

REPORTS AND OTHER ITEMS 
Superintendent White shared an update on various topics including the status of the 2018-19 audits for Supervision 

District and Region 4.  We have filed a second extension and the auditors will be coming into the office soon to 

complete more work.  The Region 4 Financial Task Force will meet again on February 24th and will be focusing on the 

Insurance Fund through the spring, including exploring options in preparation for teacher contract negotiations in the 

future.   

 

Superintendent White asked the Committee to consider adding to the agenda a Possible Vote to approve a change in 

title of Business Manager to Finance Director.   

 

On motion duly made and seconded, the Committee unanimously VOTED to add the agenda item “Possible vote to 

approve a change in title of Business Manager to Finance Director” 

 

There was a discussion regarding how this title might better reflect the needs and level of complexity in our 

governance structure.  Using this term should open the search for a permanent replacement in the business office to a 

wider, more robust applicant pool.  Mr. White also stated that he would plan to hold a special BOE Chair meeting to 

discuss job descriptions and salary range.  He is looking to initiate the timeline for finding a permanent replacement 

soon and would like to post the position in early March, with a start date of July 1st.  

 

On motion duly made and seconded, the Committee unanimously VOTED to approve a change in title of Business 

Manager to Finance Director.   

 

              



 

The proposed Supervision District Budget for 2020-21 was discussed.  Superintendent White reviewed the updated 

numbers which now include an appropriation for the Insurance Reserve Fund as discussed.  No other changes have 

been made since the budget was presented at the Public Hearing on Feb. 3rd.  

 

On motion duly made and seconded, the Committee unanimously VOTED to move the proposed Supervision District 

Budget, as presented, in the amount of $7,978,711 to the Joint BOE for a vote this evening. 

 

Superintendent White informed the committee that the district was in receipt of a donation of $280.40 from the CDE 

Cooperative Nursery School to the collaborative pre-school program.   

 

On motion duly made and seconded, the Committee unanimously VOTED to accept a donation of $280.40 from CDE 

Cooperative Nursery School to the collaborative pre-school program to be used at the discretion of administration. 

 

 

Business Manager Financial Status Report 

No report was given beyond the enclosure that members received. 

 

 

Individual BOE reports 
 

Chester – Board Chair David Fitzgibbons reported that the Chester BOE recently appointed a new member, 

Kristin Smith, and they now have a full Board of nine members.  He also reported that CES was recently 

named a school of distinction by the Connecticut State Department of Education (CSDE). 

 

Deep River – Board Chair Paula Weglarz reported that the Deep River Board recently appointed a new 

member, Marc Lewis.  The Board now has just one vacancy at this time.  Deep River Elementary recently held 

their STEM day.  Their science fair will be held next week.  

 

Essex – Board Chair Lon Seidman reported that Essex Elementary held their Invention Convention earlier in 

the week, and Superintendent White was one of the judges.  Essex Elementary received a School of 

Distinction Award from the CSDE as well.    

 

 

Region 4 – Board Chair Kate Sandmann reported that the Region 4 Board has been working hard on their 

budget.  The schools will be presenting their musicals in March - Matilda at the high school and Annie at the 

middle school. 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT – no comments were made 

 

 

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 
 

➢ Next regular Supervision District Committee meeting – April 02, 2020 @ 6:30 p.m. in JWMS 

library 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT:      
On motion duly made and seconded, the Committee unanimously VOTED to adjourn at_7:00 p.m. 

 

 

       Respectfully Submitted, 

       _____________________ 

       Jennifer Bryan, Clerk  










































